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To whom it may concern,

my name is .

I make the following request under the auspices of the Freedom of Information Act 2016.

I seek a list of all prohibited names which parents have tried to register their babies
between January 1, 2017 and the present. If such a list does not exist, I seek all
correspondence between January 1, 2017 and the present in which Access Canberra
informs a person that the name they have tried to register is a prohibited name.

Please note, I do not need any personal identifying information included in the list and/or
correspondence, only the names that were rejected by Access Canberra during the
aforementioned time period.

CHARGES:
I ask that you waive processing charges for this request because:
·      it is limited in scope and can likely be processed quickly; and
·      access to the information is in the general public interest.
Size of request
The act empowers you to charge for access to documents but I request that, 
under section 2(2), you exercise your discretion "as far as possible to facilitate and 
promote, promptly and at the lowest reasonable cost, the disclosure of 
information" and waive all charges.
Although this request is made under the ACT legislation, the Australian 
Information Commissioner has issued guidelines on interpreting the federal FOI 
Act, which is, in the relevant parts, almost identical to the ACT Act.
These guidelines urge FOI decision-makers to consider reducing or exempting 
charges when:
·      the "cost of calculating and collecting a charge might exceed the cost to the 
agency of processing the request"; and
·      the "agency was able to identify and retrieve the document easily and at 
marginal cost"

There is a large public interest to the release of these names, as Access Canberra 
has previously mentioned publicly one name was banned several years ago. In 
the time since those comments, Access Canberra have confirmed there have 
been similar cases of rejected names.
THE PUBLIC INTEREST: 
Section 1 (9) of the FOI Act 2016 states the government should promote access to 
government information.
“It is the intention of the Legislative Assembly that this Act be administered with a 
pro-disclosure bias and discretions given under it be exercised as far as possible 



in favour of disclosing government information.”

In the same legislation, the public interest test defined in Section 16 (17) (1a) 
states an agency or minister, in deciding whether disclosure of information would, 
on balance, be contrary to the public interest, must take steps to identify any factor 
favouring disclosure that applies in relation to the information.

Factors favouring disclosure in the public interest include, as mentioned in 
Schedule 2 section 2.1, the disclosure of information that could reasonably be 
expected to promote open discussion of public affairs and enhance the 
government’s accountability and contribute to positive and informed debate on 
important issues or matters in the public interest.
As mentioned above, the government has deemed this correspondence in the 
public interest. They have clearly decided that information about these issues 
belongs in the public domain.
I believe I have provided sufficient reasons for you to provide the information I 
seek free of charge. However, please contact me on 6280 2147 or 0427 047 166 if 
you face any barriers to releasing this information.

Looking forward to hearing from you.

Regards,

-- 
















